UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
REGION 8
1595 Wynkoop Street
Denver, CO 80202-1129
Phone 800-227-8917
www.epa.gov/region8

JUL 0 2 208

Ref: §WD-CWW

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Pieter Van Ry, P.E

Director

South Platte Water Renewal Partners
2900 South Platte River Drive
Englewood, CO 80110

Re: Program Modification Approval, National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES)
Number: CO-0032999

Dear Mr. Van Ry:

The Environmental Protection Agency public noticed your request for a substantial modification of the South
Platte Water Renewal Partner’s Pretreatment program on May 30, 2019, as required by 40 CFR Section
403.18. The program modification was an update to the technically-based local limits for the service area of
the POTW. The ordinances for the Cities of Littleton and Englewood were modified to incorporate the
updated local limits.

Our records indicate that no substantive comments were received and that the modifications, as public
noticed, have remained unchanged. Therefore, pursuant to 40 CFR Section 403.18(c), the modifications
public noticed by the EPA are approved. The revised pretreatment program shall be an enforceable condition
of your NPDES permit as of the date of this approval letter (see 40 CFR Section 122.63(g)). The South
Platte Water Renewal Partners needs to update its procedures or permits to ensure these adequately
implement the program modification, as required in 40 CFR 403.8(f)(2).

If you have any questions, please contact Al Garcia, EPA Region 8 Pretreatment Coordinator, at (303) 312-
6382 or garcia.al@epa.gov.

Sincerely,

‘ Ittt bone

Colleen R.L. Rathbone
Manager, Wastewater Section

cc: Jon Wallace, Pretreatment Coordinator, Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment
Dave Louch, Pretreatment Coordinator, South Platte Water Renewal Partners



